
  

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 28 March 2022 

MRS MOORE’S END OF TERM MESSAGE 

It’s hard to believe that we’ve already reached the end of the spring term, and 

that students are two thirds of the way through the academic year.  When we 

return after Easter, Fullbrook will continue to be a hive of activity as our Year 

11 and Year 13 students prepare for their GCSE and A Level examinations. 

We are certain that with all the hard work that they have put in to their 

studies to prepare for this phase of their education, they will be more than 

ready to tackle the challenge.  

This term we say farewell to Miss Morrish from our Humanities faculty, who 

is moving on to pastures new, and after the break we will be welcoming Mr 

McMillan who will be joining Fullbrook as Head of Media. 

We wish you restful and enjoyable Easter break, and look forward to 

welcoming students back to school on Tuesday 19 April. 

““What lies behind us and what lies before us are tiny 

matters compared to what lies within us.” 

― Ralph Waldo Emerson 

SUMMER TERM UNIFORM CHECKS 

After Easter, we will be having another uniform drive to ensure that students 

are adhering to the school appearance policy.  We will be reminding students 

of the expectations around the appearance policy along with stressing the 

importance of why wearing our uniform with pride matters both in terms of 

students being ready to learn and also in terms of maintaining the school's 

excellent reputation. Should you need a reminder of the expectations and 

how any infringments will be handled please click here.   

When we return from the Easter break, the summer uniform will be in effect, 

please make sure that students are wearing the correct items. You can access 

the unifrom list on the website. 

LEARNING PARTNERS NEWSLETTER 

Learning Partners have started to publish a newsletter for parents which 

covers the whole academy trust. Click here to read. 

FURTHER SUPPORT 

FOR FAMILIES IN 

HARDSHIP 

Heathervale Let’s Do Lunch: 

Let’s Do Lunch will be running at 

Heathervale Baptist Church during the 

Easter break. Please see the poster on 

page 4 for full details.  

Runnymede Foodbank: 

If your family is in crisis, and needs 

additional support with food & toiletries 

then please send an email to 

additionalfood@fullbrook.surrey.sch

.uk  and include the following information;  

• Full postal address including postcode 

• Mobile phone number (which is easiest to 

contact you on) 

• Number of people in the household –

number of adults; number of children and 

their ages  

We will then make the referral to 

Runnymede Foodbank on your behalf.  

 

https://www.irisreach.cloud/schoolemails/162221939571659271317919/ExpectationsJune2021pdf.pdf
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Uniform-List-2020-21.pdf
https://www.canva.com/design/DAE8dbS8l9k/h55TGe6MtCoqiJr_imlscg/view?website#4
mailto:additionalfood@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:additionalfood@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk


  

ECO SCHOOLS UPDATE 

Jeni W in Y12 has written a paragraph about attending the Surrey Eco-Schools 

Summit recently.   

Did you know that there is an emergency for our earth? And it's not just in the burning 

forests of Australia or the drought ridden plains of Africa; it's everywhere. That is terrifying. 

On Wednesday 23rd March 2022, I had the absolute honour of representing Fullbrook, 

alongside the fabulous Miss Skennerton (who leads the Eco Committee at school), at the 

Surrey Eco Schools Summit. It was a really exciting event and there was so much to learn, 

so many people to meet. We returned bursting with ideas and, most importantly, with 

support. There was a real sense of passion and love. We are not alone in trying to make 

the world more sustainable- Surrey County Council, iDot, WWF, Let's Go Zero and many 

more are with us! So, look out and get in touch because we are going to fight this 

emergency on our earth. Will you join us? 

We are currently focussing on Litter, Waste and Energy.  As soon as the collection 

arrangements are in place, we will be having a clothing collection for charity to 

help prevent clothing waste going to landfill (see list of items that we can accept 

on page 5). 

UKMT KANGAROO CHALLENGE 

Following on from last week’s news about the UKMT Kangaroo Challenge, we 

now have the results from the final round our students took part in. 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved a significant level within 

the final round. 

Qualification Certificate Merit Certificate (top 25% of top 

6-10% of all students nationwide) 

Year 9 – William B and Livy K 

Year 10 – Charlie P, Nick T and Lois W 

Year 11 – Harrison C, Sam H, Harrison L 

and Daniel W 

Year 9 – Luke E and Matthew H 

Year 11 – Matthew H and Ruby  

 

 

ART CLUB IN PRINT! 

The Art faculty have just concluded their second art club with huge success! This 

term we had far more numbers and students had the opportunity to design and 

carve their own lino, before printing it onto different papers and bags as well as 

experimenting with different ink colours and consistencies. This is a very difficult 

technique, and the Art team were amazed by the quality of what the students 

produced as this is a technique usually covered at GCSE and A-Level. See page 5 

for some of the wonderful work from Art Club. 

APRIL READING LIST 

This month we are showcasing books which are very apt for the current climate, 

looking at human rights.  The list can be found on the Reading for Pleasure 

section of the website. Tutors will be discussing these books in tutor time, and 

we encourage students to explore them in the LRC. 

  

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/reading-for-pleasure/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


  

EIKON RIDE LONDON – CAN YOU HELP? 

The Eikon Charity currently has spaces available in the RideLondon 100, taking 

place on 29th May 2022, and they are looking for riders who want to take part in 

this iconic road event. Those who take part will be raising money to positively 

change a child’s life and helping us support them.  

Currently, The Eikon Charity are proud to support 80% of Surrey schools with 

their resources, Youth Specialists and Early Intervention Coordinators. This helps 

children to build the skills they need to respond positively to life’s challenges. By 

taking part in the RideLondon 100 and raising money for The Eikon Charity, you 

can help them to continue providing these resources and direct support to 

children.  You can sign up here today. 

E-SCOOTER NOTICE FROM SURREY POLICE 

Please see page 6 for an important notice from Surrey Police about current UK 

law and the use of e-scooters. 

 FULLBROOK 6 FOOTBALL TRIUMPH! 

On Wednesday, in the magnificent grounds of Charterhouse School in Godalming, 

the F6 U18 Men's team played their Plate Cup final against Three Rivers Academy. 

They started well with an early goal at 7 minutes, scored by Matt W. The team 

then settled in and continued to play attacking football.  A second goal from Matt 

W meant the team started the second half in a comfortable position. Despite 

several near misses, the opposition were unable to find the back of the net and 

determined to ensure a clean sheet, Fullbrook 6 continued to defend their goal.  In 

a tense final few minutes, Three Rivers squandered any chances of scoring by 

missing a free kick, and Ben O cemented F6’s lead with another goal.  

A confident and assured 3-0-win means Fullbrook 

6 have achieved "the double", winning the Plate Cup 

and their division in the Surrey Sixth Form 

League.  A fantastic achievement for their first 

season and they set the bar high for any future 

teams.  

SPORTING SUCCESS 

Year 8 & 9 Girls Football:  Our Year 8 & 9 Girls beat Hoe Valley 12-1 last week. 

Goals split evenly by Megan H, Ellie F and Hope P-C. Despite playing most of the 

match with just 9 players, our girls were truly outstanding. 

Year 7 Boys Football: Our Year 7 Boys A team scored a superb 2 – 0 win on 

Tuesday against Heathside thanks to a brilliant volley from Harley F and a fantastic 

solo effort from Willem W. 

Year 10 Boys Football: After a heavy defeat on Monday, the Year 10 football 

team demonstrated excellent bouncebackability to overcome local rivals Bishop 

David Brown 3-0 on Wednesday.  

https://eikon.org.uk/ride-london-2022/


  

  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday 19 April Start of term (all students in school) 

Tuesday 19 April Work Experience Paperwork Deadline (Year 10 & 12) 

Thursday 28 April Year 8 Choices Deadline 

Monday 2 May Bank Holiday (School Closed) 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 


